
 

D.E.P.S Newsletter 8 September 2023 



Term 3, Week 8 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

From the Principal 

 



 

A busy two weeks at Denistone East.  Three-way learning conversations saw a very strong participation 

rate.  Notable was the increased student voice in the interviews with students demonstrating a strong 

understanding of their learning goals and their responsibilities as learners.    

The P&C have made a huge contribution to school and community engagement with a successful 

Father’s Day Stall and Father’s Day BBQ.  Thank you to the fundraising and events team, DEBASCA and 

school staff for hosting a huge breakfast for over 350 people. Raffles, food, and coffee provided the 

perfect finale to say thanks to our Deno Dads. It was also lovely to see many grandfathers participating.  

  

Student Achievement 

Congratulations to National Swim Champion Chloe J Stage 3 Hargreaves.  Chloe has achieved a Gold and 

Silver medal in the National Swimming Competition.   We are all very proud of Chloe who is talented, 

committed, and passionate about her swimming. Wishing her continued success.   

 

And in Art….. 

Liam K – 2nd Place and Eric C 3Rd place  

2023 Korean Performance Contest Artwork category organised by the Korean Education Centre - 

Consulate General of the Republic of Korea in Sydney.  

 

Diary Dates: 

Zone Athletics is next Monday 11 September (week 9) with 55 students competing from Denistone East. 

Wishing them good luck. 

Stage Three are off to Wicked (the musical) on Wednesday 13 September in the afternoon.  Thanks to 

Mr Zap for arranging this opportunity. 



Stage One have Fizzics Incursion on Wednesday 20 September. 

Performing Arts Concert Wednesday 20 September 6.30pm Riverside Girls High School Theatre (a 

showcase of our diverse creative and performing arts) 

Friday 22 September final day of term. 

 

Teachers have been discussing working mathematically in professional learning and sharing what 

learning looks like from Kinder to year 6.  Tuesday afternoon was an opportunity to analyse student work 

and take a learning walk K-6.  Teams developed a richer understanding of how the foundations of 

learning in the early years promote an environment of curiosity, risk taking and confident problem 

solving as the rigours of learning increase over the primary years.  

Stage Teams have begun planning for term four, with time to continue to understand the new 

curriculums and resource, ready for term four learning.    

This week we have also celebrated SASS appreciation week, where we say a big thanks to all our 

administration and learning and support staff.  Our office staff are the backbone of the school, 

supporting families and teaching staff.  Our student support officers work shoulder to shoulder with our 

classroom teachers in supporting the diverse learning needs of many of our students.  If you get the 

opportunity, please say a big thank you to the team for all their work. 

Library News 

AUTHOR VISIT 

As part of our Book Week celebrations, we had the highly acclaimed author Jane Godwin visit our school 

on Wednesday 30 August. Students were starry-eyed as they listened to her share her stories and 

childhood experiences. Jane discussed how personal experiences can provide inspiration to create a 

story. She also shared insightful stories of how she puts herself in the shoes of the character/s she wants 

to write about… this included walking in a forest in the dead of night! 

Meeting Jane Godwin strengthened and reinforced our students' deeper understanding that authors are 

people too, just like them! And that becoming an author is a very real possibility for anyone who shares 

that same dream. 

 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 



What a great turnout for our Book Character Parade and Rug Reading on Thursday 24 August. Thank you 

to all the parents and grandparents who attended and helped with costumes - the students looked 

fabulous! A big thank you to all the staff who also dressed up for the day - you also looked fabulous! 

 

 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE [PRC] 

The Premier’s Reading Challenge has ended! 

A HUGE CONGRATULATIONS to the 486 students who completed the challenge this year. 

The following students recently completed the challenge: 

Year 3 – Sebastien, Colin, Lucas W. 

Year 4 – Chris, Andrew Y. 

Year 5 – Kirsten, Ara, Ethan C., Ryan, Zachary, Han Seol 

Ms Armstrong (Teacher Librarian), Mrs Mittal and Sue Bell – Library Team 



MindQuest Program 2023 

 



 



 



 



 

 



 

Tell Them From Me Semester 2 

This Semester in Term 4 we will be completing a suite of online Tell Them from Me surveys.  

Students in Years 4, 5 and 6 will be completing their survey online in Term 4 week 1 in their classroom 

with instructions, information and their individual log in and password being accessed online. If you do 

not want your child to participate in the survey process please return the opt out note that was sent 

home via Compass this week, by Wednesday 20th September.  

The Partners in Learning parent survey, is another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys 

(student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks parents and carers 

questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement.  

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child’s 

experience at school. These include: communication between parents/carers and staff, activities and 

practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This 

valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.    

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers. The survey 

will typically take 15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential. The parent survey will 

be conducted between Monday 9th October and Friday 3rd November. Although participating in the 



survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated. A link to the Parent survey will 

be sent out via Compass early next term.  

More information about the survey is available at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-

them-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-  

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/about-tell-them-from-me-


 



 

P & C News 

 

 

For latest information on P&C, go to: https://www.depspandc.org/ 

Or Contact Us: depssec@gmail.com 

Key Dates:  

Annual General Meeting - Tuesday 31st October 7:00pm 

https://www.depspandc.org/
https://depssec@gmail.com/


Dear parents and caregivers, 

To all the dads and father figures out there, I hope you had a fantastic Father’s Day, and you were able to 

attend the Father’s Day breakfast on Monday morning. We were blessed with a beautiful sunny morning 

to host the event and it was a great vibe & sight to see so many people at the event and lots of people 

mingling. 

It has been a very hectic last couple of weeks, in addition to the Father’s Day breakfast there was the 

Second-hand Book Fair and Father’s Day Gift Stall all happening in the last week. Like previous events, 

these events are only successful due to the invaluable contribution & support from the wonderful P&C 

members, volunteers, and the school admin & teaching staff, it takes a lot planning & effort to stage 

these events and to bring the school community together. 

Thank you to all those who attended the events over the last week, and those who made a donation 

which will enable the P&C to hold more events and contribute to the different school initiatives to 

benefit the student community. 

 

 



Canteen News 

 

Order online: https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login 

School Register ID: denistone 

                            Password: munch2122  

REMINDER - Recess & Lunch Cut-off, Change of time – 8:20 am (on the day of your order) 

If your child is sick parents need to cancel lunch order before 8:20am. If you miss the cut off time to 

cancel your order you will be charged the full amount of the order. 

Log in to www.munchmonitor.com and go into the day you want to delete the item. Scroll down to the 

bottom of the page and find the “delete order” button. 

 

Canteen Volunteers 

Thank you very much to all of the volunteers for your amazing support! Please see the volunteer canteen 

roster for Term 3 below. Please sign up if you can assist. If you can’t make it on that day, please text 

message (0421 388 154) or email (denocanteen@gmail.com) to canteen. 

VolunteerSignup - Online volunteer signup sheets - Canteen Volunteer Register 2023 - Term 3 signup 

sheet 

Music News 

On 4 September 2023, our students in the Senior Band and the Junior String Ensemble were able to 

showcase their talents as they put on exceptional performances for the Father's Day Event at the 

Jacaranda Cola. It was a great opportunity for the Senior Band to go over their repertoire before their 

highly anticipated performance at the NSSWE Spring Music Festival to be held on 9 September 2023 at 

the Concourse, Chatswood. It was also great to see our students from the Junior String Ensemble 

enjoying their rare opportunity to perform with their Conductor, Ms Maggie at school events. I'd like to 

extend my special thanks to Mr Gavin Darby of Bennelong Music and all the parents for their invaluable 

assistance in setting up for the bands and their performances. 

 

Upcoming music related events are as follows: 

9 September 2023 The Senior Band is scheduled to perform their repertoire consisting of two pieces 

they have been practising tirelessly for the last few months at the Northern Sydney Symphonic Wind 

Ensemble (NSSWE) Spring Music Festival 2023 to be held at the Concourse, Chatswood at 7pm. Those 

participating students from the Senior Band are quired to arrive at the Concourse, Chatswood by 6pm in 

their full band uniform and with their own instruments including drumsticks and guitar leads. During the 

concert and interval, the students will be backstage waiting to perform or seated in the Dress Circle with 

https://www.munchmonitor.com/account/login
http://www.munchmonitor.com/
https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH
https://volunteersignup.org/DWEFH


their conductor and supervisors until the concert is finished. Once the concert is finished around 9.15pm, 

the participating students will be released to their parents at a designated drop-off point. More detailed 

instructions will be provided to the involved parents closer to the concert via the group WhatsApp. Best 

of luck to those participating students and look forward to seeing their performance at the NSSWE 

Spring Music Festival 2023 on 9 September 2023. 

13 September 2023  

Our stage 2 music students are off to an excursion to the Sydney Conservatorium of Music by bus. The 

bus will leave the school at 9.30am and will be returning to school at approximately 2.30pm. During the 

excursion, there will be two student ambassadors from the Sydney Conservatorium of Music who will be 

assisting our students with the Campus Tour through various departments. Following the campus tour, 

the students will be able to attend a free lunch time concert. This will be a truly exciting opportunity for 

our music students to be able to observe firsthand how the program is being delivered at one of the 

most prestigious music institutions in Australia. 

20 September 2023  

Our students in the Senior String Ensemble will be performing at the upcoming Performing Arts Concert 

at Riverside Girls High School along with other performing arts groups within the school. More 

information such as what time to arrive will be provided in due course. Please note that there will be 

entry fees of $5 at the door (CASH ONLY) which will go towards to our Creative Arts Program. 

 



 

Cottage News (2nd Hand Uniform Shop) 

 

 

Location  

In a small white building adjacent to the COLA next to DEBASCA on the Henderson St side. Please make 

your way through the vegie garden and past the shed on the left. 

Volunteers  

Looking for volunteers to help support the Second Hand Uniform Shop. We gratefully accept assistance 

with laundry, shop opening and sorting. If you would like to volunteer, please reach out via email. (Note: 

Anyone with some sewing skills? Let us know by email, we may have something you can help with) 

Email: depscottage@gmail.com 

mailto:depscottage@gmail.com


Donations 

Good quality school uniform items are gratefully accepted and can be dropped off at the school office. 

Appointments 

The Cottage second hand uniform shop is only open by appointment. 

We are trialing a new method for booking appointments to allow people to select a suitable and 

available appointment time. Appointments can be booked online at the following link: 

https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments 

Bookings will be able to be made and cancelled via the link. 

Reminders will be sent prior to your booking as well. 

Cottage Shop Dates for Term 3: 

Friday 15 Sep: 9:15 - 9:50 

Thursday 21 Sep: 8:15 - 9:30  

If you would like to request a day outside the schedule, please email depscottage@gmail.com and we 

will advise if we can accommodate your request. 

Road Safety News 

Road Safety team is open to anyone sharing and providing any direct input or ideas surrounding the 

management of traffic and general road safety around the school. 

  

So feel free to reach me at: 

Jan Ruardy  

0410717770  

Jan@1bc.com.au 

https://calendly.com/depscottage/appointments
mailto:depscottage@gmail.com
mailto:Jan@1bc.com.au


 

Fundraisers 

Athlete’s Foot Program 

DEPS P&C has collaborated with Athlete’s Foot in a fundraising program. Every time you buy a pair of 

school shoes from Athlete’s Foot @Top Ryde City and @Macquarie Centre, don’t forget to mention the 

name of our school and $5 from every pair of shoes purchased will go towards P&C who in turn will re-

invest it back to the school. 

  

Entertainment Book 

Come support us by buying the Entertainment Book Membership! From shopping to dining, to travel, get 

what you love and give back to our cause. Buy today and 20% goes directly to our fundraising cause. 

Click on this link to purchase: https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861 

Uniform Shop News 

Online orders can be placed through https://www.flexischools.com.au/ at any time and will be filled 

twice weekly and sent home with your child. There is no need for parents to come to school to collect 

uniform orders. 

Trading Hours During School Term 

Tuesday 2:30-3:30pm 

Wednesday 9:00-10:00am 

Friday 8:30-9:30am 

Exchange and Returns 

https://au.entdigital.net/orderbooks/217d861
https://www.flexischools.com.au/


Exchanges and Returns can be dropped off in the school office. Please complete form, package it 

together with the items you wish to return. Your new items will then be packaged and sent home with 

your child. Please allow a few days for this process. 

Community 
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